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12-month period, unless specifically au-
thorized in writing by the authorized 
officer. 

(b) The authorized officer shall deter-
mine an individual’s qualifications 
based upon information provided in the 
application form required by § 4750.3–1 
of this subpart and Bureau of Land 
Management records of any previous 
private maintenance by the individual 
under the Act. 

§ 4750.3–3 Supporting information and 
certification for private mainte-
nance of more than 4 wild horses or 
burros. 

(a) An individual applying to adopt 
more than 4 wild horses or burros with-
in a 12-month period, or an individual 
or group of individuals requesting to 
maintain more than 4 wild horses or 
burros at a single location shall pro-
vide a written report prepared by the 
authorized officer, or by a local hu-
mane official, veterinarian, coopera-
tive extension agent, or similarly 
qualified person approved by the au-
thorized officer, verifying that the ap-
plicant’s facilities have been inspected, 
appear adequate to care for the number 
of animals requested, and satisfy the 
requirements contained in § 4750.3–2(a). 

(1) The report shall include a descrip-
tion of the facilities, including corral 
sizes, pasture size, and shelter, barn, or 
stall dimensions, and shall note any 
discrepancies between the facilities in-
spected and representations made in 
the application form. 

(2) When an applicant requests 25 or 
more animals or when 25 or more ani-
mals will be maintained at any single 
location regardless of the number of 
applicants, the facilities for maintain-
ing the adopted animals shall be in-
spected by the authorized officer prior 
to approving the application. 

(b) The Bureau of Land Management 
will not allow the use of a power of at-
torney or any other instrument or 
writing authorizing one person to act 
as an agent for another in the adoption 
of wild horses and burros. 

[51 FR 7414, Mar. 3, 1986, as amended at 55 FR 
39152, Sept. 25, 1990; 63 FR 18340, Apr. 15, 1998] 

§ 4750.3–4 Approval or disapproval of 
applications. 

If an application is approved, the au-
thorized officer shall offer the indi-
vidual an opportunity to select the ap-
propriate number, sex, age and species 
of animals from those available. If the 
authorized officer disapproves an appli-
cation for private maintenance because 
the applicant lacks adequate facilities 
or transport, the individual may cor-
rect the shortcoming and file a new ap-
plication. 

§ 4750.4 Private maintenance of wild 
horses and burros. 

§ 4750.4–1 Private Maintenance and 
Care Agreement. 

To obtain a wild horse or burro, a 
qualified applicant shall execute a Pri-
vate Maintenance and Care Agreement 
and agree to abide by its terms and 
conditions, including but not limited 
to the following: 

(a) Title to wild horses and burros 
covered by the agreement shall remain 
in the Federal Government for at least 
1 year after the Private Maintenance 
and Care Agreement is executed and 
until a Certificate of Title is issued by 
the authorized officer; 

(b) Wild horses and burros covered by 
the agreement shall not be transferred 
for more than 30 days to another loca-
tion or to the care of another indi-
vidual without the prior approval of 
the authorized officer; 

(c) Wild horses and burros covered by 
the agreement shall be made available 
for physical inspection within 7 days of 
receipt of a written request by the au-
thorized officer; 

(d) The authorized officer shall be no-
tified within 7 days of discovery of the 
death, theft or escape of wild horses 
and burros covered by the agreement; 

(e) Adopters are financially respon-
sible for the proper care and treatment 
of all wild horses and burros covered by 
the agreement; 

(f) Adopters are responsible, as pro-
vided by State law, for any personal in-
jury, property damage, or death caused 
by animals in their care; for pursuing 
animals that escape or stray; and for 
costs of recapture. 
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(g) Adopters shall notify the author-
ized officer within 30 days of any 
change in the adopter’s address; and 

(h) Adopters shall dispose of remains 
in accordance with applicable sanita-
tion laws. 

§ 4750.4–2 Adoption fee. 

(a) Does BLM charge an adoption fee 
for wild horses and burros? 

You must pay an adoption fee for 
each wild horse or burro you adopt. 
Usually BLM will charge you a $125 
base fee. BLM will not charge you an 
adoption fee for orphan foals. 

(b) Can BLM increase the adoption 
fee? 

Yes, BLM may increase the adoption 
fee. BLM may hold competitive adop-
tion events for wild horses or burros. 
At competitive adoptions, qualified 
adopters set adoption fees through 
competitive bidding. For these adop-
tions, the fee is the highest bid re-
ceived over the base fee of $125. Horses 
or burros remaining at the end of a 
competitive adoption event will be 
available for adoption at the estab-
lished adoption fee. 

(c) May BLM reduce or waive the 
adoption fee? 

(1) The BLM Director may reduce or 
waive the fee when wild horses or bur-
ros are un-adoptable at the base adop-
tion fee. 

(2) A reduction or waiver of the adop-
tion fee is available only if you are 
willing to comply with all regulations 
relating to wild horses and burros. 

[62 FR 5339, Feb. 5, 1997] 

§ 4750.4–3 Request to terminate Pri-
vate Maintenance and Care Agree-
ment. 

An adopter may request to terminate 
his/her responsibility for an adopted 
animal by submitting a written relin-
quishment of the Private Maintenance 
and Care Agreement for that animal. 
The authorized officer shall arrange to 
transfer the animal to another quali-
fied applicant or take possession of the 
animal at a location specified by the 
authorized officer within 30 days of re-
ceipt of the written request for relin-
quishment. 

§ 4750.4–4 Replacement animals. 

The authorized officer shall replace 
an animal, upon request by the adopt-
er, if (a) within 6 months of the execu-
tion of the Private Maintenance and 
Care Agreement the animal dies or is 
required to be destroyed due to a condi-
tion that existed at the time of place-
ment with the adopter; and (b) the 
adopter provides, within a reasonable 
time, a statement by a veterinarian 
certifying that reasonable care and 
treatment would not have corrected 
the condition. Transportation of the 
replacement animal shall be the re-
sponsibility of the adopter. 

§ 4750.5 Application for title to wild 
horses and burros. 

(a) The adopter shall apply for title, 
using a form designated by the Direc-
tor, upon signing the Private Mainte-
nance and Care Agreement. 

(b) The authorized officer shall issue 
a Certificate of Title after 12 months, if 
the adopter has complied with the 
terms and conditions of the agreement 
and the authorized officer determines, 
based either on a field inspection or a 
statement provided by the adopter 
from a veterinarian, extension agent, 
local humane official, or other indi-
vidual acceptable to the authorized of-
ficer, that the animal or animals cov-
ered by the Agreement have received 
proper care and humane treatment. 

(c) An adopter may not obtain title 
to more than 4 animals per 12-month 
period of private maintenance. Effec-
tive the date of issuance of the Certifi-
cate of Title, Federal ownership of the 
wild horse or burro ceases and the ani-
mal loses its status as a wild horse or 
burro and is no longer under the pro-
tection of the Act or regulations under 
this title. 

Subpart 4760—Compliance 

§ 4760.1 Compliance with the Private 
Maintenance and Care Agreement. 

(a) An adopter shall comply with the 
terms and conditions of the Private 
Maintenance and Care Agreement and 
these regulations. The authorized offi-
cer may verify compliance by visits to 
an adopter, physical inspections of the 
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